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EDITORIAL
AUGUST 1990 
Unlike so many clubs and organisations that close down in August our Club continues to meet and the Newsletter continues to be produced. This year, however, holidays have intervened requiring the Newsletter to be produced earlier than usual and to be limited in length. Hope it still reaches the parts that other written communications cannot reach - or vice versa.

The cover picture is of Len Edbrooke's prizewinning Seven as snapped by Len Moody at the Spye Park Rally. Also within is DA7C Crossword No. 4 and anything else I can hurriedly put together. Keep well lubricated with Whitbread/Ringwood/Badger etc. in these parched anticyclonic days - we don't want to waste water. Cheers!
John.
SECRETARIAL

Hi Gang
Club Night at our new venue seemed to meet with the approval of those attending and it was good to see some of our 'further flung' Members as well as the regulars. Bernard and Jackie caused quite a stir arriving in their newly acquired Model T Ford, which Bernie says he is now getting the hang of driving. The controls are certainly unlike anything I have seen before.

The Run to Wookey Hole went off well, the weather being perfect with a slight breeze to cool everything down a little. 7 cars set off from Wimborne and another joined us at Sturminster Newton. I understand that a report will appear in next month's Newsletter.

I have the body back on the completed chassis for the Fabric now and am nervously taking the woodwork apart to replace the rotten sections. I just hope that I can remember where it all goes!
See you Club Night.

Glyn.
_
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LYMINGTON VINTAGE SHOW

As far as week-end rallies go I suppose the Bristol Austin Seven Club Spye Park Rally is favourite with many Club Members, however, Gay and I have participated in a week-end rally that takes a lot of beating for interest and organisation. The Lymington Vintage Show (this year on Sat./Sun. 7th/8th July) is a winner. It is more like a mini 'Stourpaine' with its variety of events and as well as a few A7s there were over 180 good quality vintage and classic cars. The press cutting from the 'Echo' that follows gives an idea of the range of events, but cannot convey the excellent atmosphere that pervaded throughout the two days.

For those with tents and caravans a field was put aside which was quiet, roomy and convenient. Some camped overnight on the Friday too, including Club Members Vic Nunn and his wife with Paul, and Jeff Savage who, wearing a different hat, as Chairman of the Vintage Motorcycle Club, was organising that side of things. They had their A7s with them as did John Powell, Fred Bailey, Frank Joblin and ourselves. There were also

some 'unknown' Sevens and at least one from the Solent Club. Interestingly Jeff arranged for the A7s to be displayed beside the motorcycles and separate from the classic cars. There was even a short Run on Sunday morning and the ring parades were particularly well organised.

During the two days we were entertained from a large roving trailer by The Plonkers, a Yetti-type band with their 'agricultural' songs among a wide repertoire. They were excellent and also provided the entertainment in a huge barn to which the beer tent moved on Saturday evening for the barbecue. There was no dancing, but it didn't matter for it was all very sociable and great fun.

I am sure that Club Members who enjoy week-end rallies and have not tried this one would find it very much to their taste. Perhaps the 'Dorsets' could be there in force next year. I shall certainly be commending the event again in April. It is already on our list of 'musts'.

John.
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APOLOGIES to Marilyn who became Marylin in last month's Newsletter. I'd like to blame the computer, Marilyn, but we don't use one.
THERE WAS a very good turn-out of Members for our first meeting at The Whincroft even though someone, who shall be nameless, with his wife and Canadian guest; covered most of SE Dorset before he found the venue.
HADN'T REALISED how large a Model T Ford was until Bernie, Jackie and Daniel rolled up at The Whincroft. It looks pretty good to me. Poor old Bernie is forced to keep within the speed limit and Jackie is having to perfect her royal wave as they proceed 'as stately as a galleon'.
HAVING COMPLETED their Box restoration Len and Mabel Moody have acquired an interesting A7 Tourer, which should be on the road next year - with Susan behind the wheel ?
"
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From the Editor's file. Sorry to say I don't know the origin of this item. If you recognise it let me know so that it can be acknowledged.
ODE TO AN A7

The Seven is my auto, I shall not want ... another, It maketh me to lie down in wet places, It anointeth my face with oil,

For its sump runneth over,

Its rods and its engine discomfort me,

It leadeth me into the paths of ridicule for its name's sake, Yea, though I run down the valleys,

I am towed-up the hills,

Surely to goodness the darn thing,

` Won't follow me all the days of my life,

Or I shall dwell in the house of the insane for ever.
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EVENTS
AUGUST 
Thursday 2nd August. 8 to Late (for those who want to meet for a natter) at The Carpenter's Arms, Bransgore.


Thursday 16th August. CLUB NIGHT at the Whincroft Hotel. SUITCASE SALE (Bring and Buy). Sell off your surplus Christmas/Birthday presents, old socks ,krugerrands, chest expanders, blunt razor blades, Austin spares, failed language courses, Granny's cat - anything! You can even sell your suitcase if you want to. Avoid taking it all home again by fixing attractive prices.


Sunday l9th August. CLUB RUN around Wiltshire. Meet at Wimborne Square at 9.30 for 9.45 a.m.


Thursday 23rd August. COMMITTEE MEETING, at the Tyrrells Ford. 8.30p.m 

SEPTEMBER EVENTS WILL BE NOTIFIED IN THE SEPTEMBER NEWSLETTER
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HOW TO GET A 99% DISCOUNT-OR ALMOST.

Have you heard the story of Bernie's Benjamin horn? On offering this rare item for sale at Beaulieu, Bernard priced it, with the usual sticky label, at £100, to 'test the water'. It seems a fellow came along and was very interested. Having inspected it long and carefully he enquired as to whether or not it worked. He was assured that it did, but still seemed reluctant to buy. No doubt Bernie brought his charm to bear and after more soul-searching and an even closer examination the customer decided that he'd have it. Grudgingly he handed over £1 and turned to walk away with his prize.

It's not known how many steps he took, none I suspect, before a momentarily speechless Bernie pointed out the difference between £100 and £1.00. The customer must have been completely speechless!

I wish I'd been there.
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On Instructions of The-Executors In A Deceased Estate

30 YEARS COLLECTION OF AUSTIN 7s AND SPARES

Walton & Hipkiss are delighted to have been requested to sell a 30 year collection of Austin 7's and spares. The collection found in South Worcestershire includes 8 Austin 7's and a Morris Minor Tourer, namely 4 Austin 7 Ruby Saloons, 2 Top Hat Saloons, a chrome radiator Opal, and a box Saloon with warranted mileage of 50,000 from new which requires sympathetic restoration but is a superbly original car.

The 2.5 tons of Austin 7 spares includes the following items which have already been uncovered, a quantity of brand new unused tyres, inner tubes and road wheels. Engines include early magneto engine and pre 1926 front axle. Three other engines, numerous gear boxes, 12 starters and dynamos, instruments, lamps, steering components, radiators, body panels in excellent condition, complete sets of Austin 7 seats and many other spares to numerous to mention.

This rare collection has been stored over the past 30 years and is all to be sold without reserve at Walton & Hipkiss's next sale at Cheltenham Racecourse on the 1st September 1990.

We are still accepting entries for this sale, for further information and entry forms contact Walton & Hipkiss at the above office.

Catalogues available shortly price £7.00 admits 2 persons.
,
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'EXPO 90' - Phil Whitter is heavily into the organisation of this event which brings together various groups, clubs and organisations of interest to the community. Phil, who does such an excellent job for us, would sincerely appreciate support from DA7C Members and is attempting to put on a display of items of interest connected with Austin Sevens. If you can support this event please contact Phil (Tel. Ringwood 475558)

or see him on the August Club Night. He will be glad to hear from you by 20th September at the very latest and thanks you for your anticipated support.

